

OFFICE OF THE HON. DR BRAD PETTITT MLC MEMBER FOR SOUTH METROPOLITAN

41 Havelock Street, West Perth, Western Australia 6005 brad.pettitt@mp.wa.gov.au (08) 9486 8255

Hon Peter Foster MLC

Chair, Standing Committee on Environment and Public Affairs

Via email - env@parliament.wa.gov.au

Dear Chair,

Re: Petition 027 - Percy Doyle Reserve

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission regarding the Percy Doyle reserve.

Concerns have been raised with me regarding investigations the City of Joondalup (the City) has previously undertaken with regards to acquiring the State-owned land in the northern part of the reserve (Lot 14077).

I understand that "due to community opposition, the investigations were discontinued into the acquisition of Crown Land" (page 39, the City's <u>Major Projects and Finance Committee</u> minutes, 12 July 2021).

Kind regards,

Hon Dr Brad Pettitt MLC

Member for South Metropolitan

1 October 2021